
"COMMITTED TO EXCELLENCE" 

Special points of 
interest: 

Treynor school calen-
dar is available in this 
newsletter and on the 
website in “draft” form. 

As of the end of Febru-
ary, the last day of 
school will be May 31. 

Check out the news on 
Teacher Leadership 
and  Compensation . 

Kindergarten Roundup 
is coming on April 29th. 

Bloodmobile will be 
held here on March 2. 

Attend Elementary 
Night of the Arts on 
March 1st! 

Optimists 2 

Elementary 3 

High School 4 

Pops Concert 5 

Fin. Literacy 6 

Draft Calendar 7 

Kind. Roundup 8 

P-T Conference 8 

Easter Egg Hunt 13 

Book Fair 9 

Bloodmobile 9 

Calendars 10-11 

Menus 12 

Inside this issue: 

March, 2016 

Treynor Community School 

NEWSLETTER 

“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood 
2016-17 School Calendar …. 
 

The school calendar for next year is in draft form at this time.  A 
copy of the draft has been shared with the Board of Education, is 
included in the March newsletter and can be viewed on the 
school website under the “calendar” tab.  Faculty and staff are 
currently in the process of reviewing the draft and providing in-
put.  If you have any suggestions pertaining to the 2016-17 
school calendar, feel free to send me your comments via email 
(kelwood@treynorcardinals.org).  Once a final draft has been 
created, the proposed 2016-17 school calendar will be presented 
to the Board of Education for their review and approval at the 
March school board meeting.  If approved, the 2016-17 school 
calendar will be available on the school website by mid-March. 
 
Snow Day Update …… 
 

As of February 26, we have missed 4 full days of school and encountered 1 late 
start.  The school calendar includes three days built in for weather, state tournament 
days, etc. for students.  At this point in time, students will need to make up 1 day 
plus any additional days that may be missed.  Keep your fingers crossed for good 
weather!  If no additional days are missed, the last day of school for students is pro-
jected to be May 31.     

Treynor faculty and staff are scheduled to make up all days missed.  Currently, the 
last day of work for faculty and staff is projected to be June 3. 

 

Teacher Leadership & Compensation (TLC) Update….. 

The Teacher Leadership and Compensation (TLC) System rewards effective teach-
ers with leadership opportunities and higher pay, attracts promising new teachers 
with competitive starting salaries and more support, and fosters greater collabora-
tion for all teachers to learn from each other. 

The overriding philosophy of the system is multi-pronged, but boils down to this:  
Improving student learning requires improving the instruction they receive each day. 
There is no better way to do this than to empower our best teachers to lead the ef-
fort. 

Through the system, teacher leaders take on extra responsibilities, including helping 
colleagues analyze data and fine tune instructional strategies as well as coaching 
and co-teaching. 

The goals of the Teacher Leadership and Compensation System are: 

 Attract able and promising new teachers by offering competitive starting sala-
ries and offering short-term and long-term professional development and lead-
ership opportunities. 

School calendar 
is in draft form 
at this time—
check it out! 
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 Retain effective teachers by providing enhanced career opportunities. 

 Promote collaboration by developing and supporting opportunities for teachers in schools and school dis-
tricts statewide to learn from each other. 

 Reward professional growth and effective teaching by providing pathways for career opportunities that 
come with increased leadership responsibilities and involve increased compensation. 

 Improve student achievement by strengthening instruction. 
 
Treynor CSD has received approval from the Department of Education to participate in the TLC program start-
ing in the 2016-17 school year.  A TLC plan was developed that involves 18 teachers fulfilling the roles of:  TLC 
coordinator, instructional coach, model teacher, mentor teacher and district leadership team member. 
 

The TLC coordinator and two instructional coach positions will be 100% out of the classroom teacher leader-
ship jobs created to help achieve the goals identified above.  At the February school board meeting, a contract 
was approved for Kara Huisman to fulfill the role of TLC coordinator and contracts were issued to Heidi Finne-
gan and Mary Bleth-Harris to fulfill the Instructional coach positions.  
 

Applications are currently being accepted for the model teacher, mentor teacher and district leadership team 
positions.  If interested in more information about the TLC program, check out the ‘TLC page’ on the school 
website. 
 

Thanks for your continued support of our students, staff and programs. 
 

Go Cardinals! 
 
Mr. Elwood 

TLC UPDATE CONT’D 

WINNERS IN OPTIMIST ESSAY CONTEST 

Rachel Mejstrik, Nathan Hill and Emma Myers earned the top three honors in the Optimist International essay 
contest at Treynor High School.  All students in the three sections of Mrs. Coughlin’s writing classes entered 

the contest.  The topic which is determined by Optimist International  was “Lead by Exam-
ple:  Reality or Fiction”.  The original student essays had to have at least 700 words, but no 
more than 800.  The individual compositions were only identified by a student number and 
the best entries were judged by a former retired writing teacher outside the Treynor area.  
First, second and third medals with lanyards were awarded to the winners along with a cer-
tificate.  Rachel Mejstrik’s first place essay is being entered in the Iowa Optimist District con-
test where the writer of the best essay will be awarded a $2,500 scholarship.  The winner of 
that state-wide contest will read his or her essay at the Optimist District  Convention in May 
in Des Moines. 

JOOI CLUB CAN KENNEL FOR MARCH 

The JOOI Club, the high school Optimist service organization, will receive the can kennel funds for 
the month of March.  Please consider donating cans and bottles  containing the one cent deposit.  
This is the largest income for the club during the year.  Club funds are used to  help with local food 
bank purchases, shoes for Uganda youngsters, food to be sacked for meals in undeveloped coun-
tries, help for a local family and for two $100 scholarships.   
 
In the past, the club has also cleaned the school grounds and parks, painted the restrooms at the 
East Park and helped plant trees on school property.  The members have also assisted the Optimist 
Club with some of their projects. 



It’s that time of year for all of us here at Treynor Elementary to start looking forward to spring 
and all of the activities it will bring!  Our students had a great February and were able to partic-
ipate in a number of activities that included Class of the Month Pizza Party, Valentine’s Day 
parties, Pottawattamie County Conservation programs, Invention Convention and Jump Rope 
for Heart. 
 
Some of the activities March has in store include the JTW Elementary Night of the Arts, Ready 

Set Know Safety program, Parent-Teacher Conferences, Spring Book Fair and Easter break. 
 
Our students will be taking the annual Iowa Assessments the week of April 11th.  More details will be sent 
home later this month.  Please let me know if you have questions regarding the testing. 
 
Feel free to stop in and say hello anytime or if you have concerns, please call or email (712-487-3422 or  
jkay@treynorcardinals.org ).  Thanks for all of your support! 
 
Mrs. Kay, Principal 
Treynor Elementary School 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

March 1   JTW Elementary Night of the Arts 6:30—8:00 p.m. 
   Cardinal Branch Bank* 
March 2   1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal/Teacher Inservice 
March 3   4th Grade to Holland Performing Arts Center 
March 16  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal/Teacher Inservice 
March 21-24  Scholastic Book Fair Week 
March 22 & 24  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal 
   Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 p.m. 
March 25  No School 
March 28-30  No School 
   *open every Tuesday 

Parents/guardians considering the use of the open enrollment option to enroll their child/children in another 
public school district in the state of Iowa should be aware of the following dates: 

March 1, 2016:  the last date for regular open enrollment requests for the 2016-2017 school year, except for 
“good cause” reasons or kindergarten applications. 

Kindergarten applications must be filed on or before September 1 of the school year in which open 
enrollment is requested.  (September 1, 2016 for the 2016-2017 school  year). 

For further details, contact the school Superintendent’s office at 712-487-3414. 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

OPEN ENROLLMENT DEADLINE  
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The month of February was a very productive month for the students and staff at 
the high school.  We continue to excel in a wide range of extra-curricular activi-
ties.  Here is a list of those activities: 

The Jazz Band and Jazz Choir both earned 1st place at WIC Jazz Festival with 
Wynn Keller receiving an outstanding solo award. 

The Jazz Band received a Division I Superior rating at State Jazz Festival and 
finished 1st at the District competition in Audubon which qualifies them for the 
Iowa Jazz Championships. 

The Jazz Choir recently performed at the Morningside Jazz Festival and the results haven’t been released at 
this point. 

Zach Mass participated in a student panel discussion explaining technology and broadband viewpoints.  The 
student panel discussion took place to better understand broadband related topics from Iowa’s next generation.  
Zach is a member of Iowa Communications Network’s Statewide Youth Broadband Advisory Council. 

Nathan Hill, Madison Weber, Shelby Thoms, Cassie Copperstone, Meaghan Cox, Taren Vacanti, Ellen Camp-
bell and Celina Main had their art work selected to be displayed in the Youth Art Month Show in Des Moines 
during the month of March.  Celina’s piece was also selected as the High School Sargent Art Winner. 

The Speech team qualified 11 out of 16 performances to State competition with the following students selected 
to perform at the IHSSA All State Festival: 

Group Improvisation:  Michael Guidry, Taylor Anderson, Grant Mantell and McKayla Olsen 
Group Improvisation:  Taren Vacanti, Emily Owens, Emily Sutherland, Morgan Showalter and Kyla Mittan 
Short Film:  Tyler Radcliff, Griffen Kline, Kalee Cross, Bailey Andersen, and Aly Anderson 
 
The following students were named Scholastic Writing Award winners:  Jade Wilson-Buchholz (Fiction/Fantasy) 
and Sydney Schnepel (Poetry) were awarded the Gold Key which is awarded to the top 5-7% of all entries. 

Jade Wilson-Buchholz (Flash Fiction), Sydney Schnepel (Senior Writing Portfolio), Megan Lutz (Flash Fiction 
and Senior Writing Portfolio), Emily Sutherland (Short Story and Personal Essay/Memoir) and Mitchell Griffin 
(Science Fiction/Fantasy) were awarded Honorable Mention which was awarded to the top 10-15% of all en-
tries. 

The Iowa Scholastic Art & Writing Awards ceremony will be held on Saturday, March 26 beginning at noon on 
the University of Iowa campus. 

Steven and Sam Gregory qualified to wrestle at the State meet with Steven finishing in 4th place. 

The girls basketball team finished 21-2 and are the WIC champions. 

The boys basketball team is Co-WIC champions and are presently 21-2.  They will play for a State tournament 
berth at Harlan on Saturday, February 27 against Carroll Kuemper. 

The Junior Optimists collected 15 boxes of non-perishable food items and paper products for donation to the 
Treynor Community Food Pantry. 

Rachel Mejstrik, Nathan Hill and Emma Myers are the top 3 Optimist Club essay contest winners.  Rachel’s 
essay will be entered in the Iowa Optimist district contest for a possible prize of a $2,500 scholarship.  The es-
say topic was “Lead by Example:  Reality or Fiction”. 

In closing, I would like to remind everyone that the third 9 weeks ends on March 18.  Parent-Teacher Confer-
ences will be held from 4:00—8:00 on March 22 and 24.  We will not have school on March 25-30. 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. McNEAL 
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KINDERGARTEN ROUNDUP 

If you have a student who will be in Kindergarten next fall, please plan to at-
tend Kindergarten Roundup on Friday, April 29th.  If you don’t have a child 
currently in school, please call the elementary office to make sure that your 
upcoming child is on our list.  An informational letter will be sent out in mid-
March.  Please let us know if you are planning to send your child to Kinder-
garten and do not receive a letter.  If you have questions, please contact Mrs. 
Kay, Elementary Principal, 712-487-3422. 

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES 

Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held on Tuesday, March 22nd and Thursday, March 
24th.  Conferences will be held from 4:00—8:00 p.m.  In order to prepare for conferences, 
school will be dismissed at 2:00 p.m. on both days.  All families with elementary students 
will be receiving a letter in their backpacks concerning Parent-Teacher Conferences.  If 
you have any questions about times/dates, please contact Natalie at the elementary 
school office at 487-3422. 

SENIOR PARENTS—YEARBOOK INFO NEEDED 

Senior parents—please remind your senior student to submit a senior and baby photo to year-
book@treynorcardinals.org in jpeg or png format by April 1.  The senior photo must be 
high resolution, vertical layout, zoomed at least waist high and up, and no props. 
 
Also remember, you can place your order on the Yearbook Page of the Treynor Schools 
website, or complete an order on Jostens.com. 
 

SPRING—EASTER BREAK 

There will be no school on Friday, March  25th; Monday, March 28th; and Tuesday, March 
29th for Easter /Spring break.  There will be no school on Wednesday, March 30th for 
teacher inservice.  School will resume on Thursday, March 31st. 

NATIONAL SCHOOL BREAKFAST WEEK 

During March, schools throughout the country will celebrate National School Breakfast 
Week.  It is a great time for your child to try school breakfast! 
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ELEMENTARY SPRING BOOK FAIR 

St. Paul Lutheran Church is having their annual garage sale on Friday, April 
1st, 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Saturday, April 2nd, 7:00 a.m. to noon at the 
Vorthmann’s shed at 31112 Highway 6 again this year!  Food will be available 
for purchase while you shop.  The proceeds will go toward our high school 
youth mission trip to Northern Cheyenne Reservation this July.   

Please consider that you can donate to our sale, and items can be dropped off 
starting the afternoon of Sunday, March 27th through Wednesday, March 30th.  
Please contact Denise Wilson at 402-680-8172 if you have any questions or 

have items you would like to donate, but will need them picked up.  Thank you for your support of our youth and 
their mission to serve others! 

 

The Spring Scholastic Book Fair will be held from Monday, March 21st through Thursday, 
March 24th in the middle pod workroom.  Books will be available for purchase before and 
after school each day and during Parent-Teacher Conferences. 

SAVE A LIFE—GIVE BLOOD! 

Take time to save a life!  There’s an opportunity waiting for you at the blood drive on 
Wednesday, March 2nd.  The blood drive will be held in the east gym of the high school 
from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  To make an appointment, call Marcia Lippert at 487-3422 from 
8:00—3:00 any weekday. 

ST. PAUL ANNUAL GARAGE SALE 

VBS WEEK IN TREYNOR, JUNE 13-17 

Mark you calendars for VBS week at Treynor churches (St. Paul Lutheran and Zion Congregational)—June 13-
17th.  More info to come as registration time nears! 



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 
 

1 
Elementary 
Night of the 
Arts 6:30—8:00 
Girls State Bas-
ketball  

2 
Bloodmobile in 
East Gym @ 
8:00—2:00 

1:00 Early 
Dismissal 
Teacher 
Inservice 

 3 
Elem. Field 
Trip to Holland 
Center 
Girls State Bas-
ketball  
Booster Club 
Mtg. @ 6:30 

4 
Girls State  
Basketball  
 

 
 

5 
Girls State 
Basketball  

6 
 

7  
Boys State 
Basketball in 
Des Moines 

8  
Elem/JH  
Honor Choir 
Here 
Boys State  
Basketball in 
Des Moines 

9 
 

10  
Boys State 
Basketball 
 
Pops Concert 
@ 5:30  

11 
N.W. Music Con-
cert 8:20 am 
Weightlifting 
Championships 
@ M.V. 4:30 
Boys State 
Basketball  

12  
Individual State 
Speech @ Des 
Moines North 

13 
 
 
 
 

14  
G & B Golf &  
Boys Soccer 
Practices Begin 
School Board 
Mtg  6:30 

15   

National Honor 
Society Induc-
tion Ceremony 
7:00 

16   
1:00 Early 

Dismissal—
Teacher 
Inservice 

Quiz Bowl @ 
Lo-Ma 1:00 

17  
 
Jazz Choir 
Contest @ 
IWCC  

18 
2:00 Early Dis-
missal—End 

of Quarter 

19 
Dance Team 
Show @ 7:00 
 
 

20 
 

 

21 
JH Honor 
Band & HS 
Inst. Fest @ T-
C 12:30; Girls 
Soccer Practice 
Begins, Begin 
4th Quarter 

22 
 

2:00 
DISMISSAL 

Parent-
Teacher  

Conferences 
4:00—8:00 

23   

 
24 

 
2:00 

DISMISSAL 
Parent-
Teacher  

Conferences 
4:00—8:00 

25  
 

NO 
SCHOOL 

26  
 

27  

 

 

28  
NO 

SCHOOL 
EASTER 

VACATION 

29  

NO SCHOOL 
Jazz Choir 
Championships 
@ W Des Moines 
Valley;  Boys  
Track @ Audu-
bon  4:30 

30 
NO 

SCHOOL 
TEACHER 

IN-
SERVICE 

 31 
Girls Track @ 
Audubon 4:30 
Boys Soccer 
Harlan Here 
5:00 
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Happy St. Patrick’s Day! 

Happy Easter! 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

  
 

     1 
 

2 
 

3 
    
 

4  
All State Indi-
vidual Speech  
Boys Track  
Here 4:30 
Boys & Girls 
Soccer @ AHST 
4:30/6:15 

5  Iowa Jazz 
Championships 
@ Des Moines 
JH Track @ 
Underwood 
4:00; Girls 
Track @ Cla-
rinda 4:30 
 

6    
 

7  
1st & 2nd 
Grade Concert 
7:00 West 
Gym 
Girls Track @ 
Harlan 4:30 

8 
G & B Golf River-
side Here  4:00 
Boys Track  @ 
Boyer Valley 4:30; 
G & B Soccer 
Underwood Here 
4:30/6:00 

9 
State Solo & 
Ensemble  
Contest 
 

10 
 
 
 
 
 

Iowa  
Assessments 

11 G & B 
Golf   AHST 
Here  4:00 
Boys Track @ 
Tri Center 4:30 
Girls Soccer St. 
Albert Here 4:30 
Board Mtg. 6:30  

12 
Girls Track 
@ Lewis 
Central 4:00 
JH Track 
Here 4:00 

13  
 

14 
JH Track @ F-
M  
Girls Track @ 
Tri-Center 4:30 
Girls Soccer 
N.V. Here 5:00 

15   

G & B Golf @ 
Audubon 4:00; 
Boys Track @ 
Underwood 5:00; 
G/B Soccer @ 
MV 4:30/6:30 

16 
 

17 
Optimist 
Youth  
Appreciation 
@ Zion 3:00 
 

 

18   
Elem. Field Trip 
to Joslyn 
G & B Golf  
Griswold Here 
4:00 
Boys Track 
Here 4:30 

19  
Girls Track 
Here 4:30 
Boys Soccer 
@ AHSTW 
6:00 
 

20   

1:00 Early  
Dismissal—

Teacher  
Inservice 

 

21  
3rd Grade Concert 
@ 7:00 
WIC Art Show 
B & G Golf @ 
MV 4:00; G Soccer  
@ Riverside 5:00 
Boys Track @ 
Griswold 5:00 

22 
WIC Art Show 
@ Lo-Ma 
Girls Track @ 
Underwood 
5:00 

23  
WIC Art Show 
@ Lo-Ma 
Boys Soccer @ 
Glenwood 8:30 
 
Prom 

24  
WIC Art 
Show @ 
Lo-Ma 

 

25 G Track @ 

Harlan; G & B 
Golf IKM-M Here 
4:00; G & B Soc-
cer Glenwood 
Here 4:30/6:15 
B Track @ Glen-
wood 4:30 

26  

 Boys  Golf 
@ St. Albert 
3:30 
Boys Track 
@ Audubon  

27 
 

28 JH Track @ 

Red Oak 4:00; 
G/B Golf @ 
Logan 4:00; G 
Track @ Wood-
bine 5:00; G /B  
Soccer AHST 
Here 4:30/6:15; 
5/6 Band & 6 
Vocal  Concert 

29 
Kind. Roundup 
B Track @ Red 
Oak 5:00 
JV B Soccer 
AHSTW Here 
6:00 

30 
JH Band Con-
test @ Red Oak 
B Soccer @ 
Riverside 8:00 
G Soccer @ 
Denison 9:00 
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Happy Spring!    
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, reli-
gion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status, sexual orientation, gender 
identity, socio-economic status or ances-
try.   Treynor Schools supports Affirma-
tive Action and Equal Opportunity Em-
ployment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

EASTER EGG HUNT 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Treynor’s Annual City-Wide Easter Egg Hunt 

Sunday, March 20 @ 2:00 p.m. 

Old football field behind the Elementary School 

Ages 0 to 5th grade welcome! 

Bring a basket and join in the fun! 

Sponsored by Junior Treynor Women 

Rain/snow date will be Saturday, March 26th @ 2:00 p.m. 


